Comox Valley Ostomy Support Group

February 10, 2020 Meeting Summary in Point Form
· 35 people attended the meeting including guest Maggie Butcher, RN, NSWOC at our local hospital.  Maggie has just completed her NSWOC training.
· Ken welcomed everyone to the first meeting of the year and informed the group of the passing of Dick Downey.  He also indicated Darryl is doing well after her reversal.
· Quality Food coffee get togethers continue to have great attendance and good discussion 
· Betty had pictures to share from the Christmas Party and once again expressed our thanks to Beth and Sharon for providing raffle prizes of placemats and table runner.  She also thanked the many members who provided door prizes.
· Betty informed the group of a shipment of supplies (150 lbs!) to Friends of Ostomates Worldwide in Dec 2019.  Betty arranged with WestJet to do the shipment for free.  The boxes were picked up from the airport in Calgary by the daughter of one of our members and delivered to the collection location.  Betty thanked everyone who brought in supplies and reminded all that supplies should be in original container/box or in Ziploc bag with manufacturer, brand, size and stock number clearly noted. It really helps if supplies are not all put into one box that has to be separated in order to ship.
· Information was shared on the Ostomy Youth Camp held in Bragg Creek, Alberta each year.  If anyone knows of a child, between the ages of 9-18, with an ostomy, that may be interested please contact Betty.  Wes spoke about the experiences at the camp and how it makes such a positive impact on the kids. The cost is $650 plus airfare but Calgary Ostomy group may be able to sponsor.
· On Feb 20th, Deb Rooney, President of the Vancouver Ostomy group will be joining our group for coffee at Quality Foods (weather permitting).  She is looking forward to meeting some of our members.
· Donations are healthy with upcoming expenses being brochure printing and the remainder going towards our summer party.
· Susan introduced our speaker, Kim Mayenburg, RN, BScN, NSWOC, who spoke on the three types of ostomies.  Kim provided an excellent power point presentation and responded to many questions.  
· Guest Speaker at our next meeting on April 20 will be Christian Prescott from Coloplast
Future meeting dates for 2020 - April 20, June 15, October 19 all held at 7 pm at the Public Health Unit, 961 England Ave. in Courtenay.
Bouquets and thank you to all of the following:

· Ric V for set-up/take down and all round help at the meeting

· Rick C for minding the door at the meeting and donating the gift for the guest speaker
· Margie for phoning those without e-mail
· Margie and Cecile for sign-in at the meeting
· Cecile and Janet for making tea for the meeting 
· Cecile, Erica and Barb for providing goodies for the meeting
